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United Way Allocation Grant Provides New Van for CFR 
 

Community and Family Resources (CFR), a local non-profit provider of behavioral health services, was 

honored to accept an allocation grant from the Fort Dodge Community Foundation and United Way. This 

generous grant allowed CFR to purchase a much-needed van for its STARS Adolescent Residential Treatment 

Program.  

CFR has been dedicated to serving families since 1968 and is a provider of substance abuse, problem gambling, 

mental health, and prevention services that make a profound difference in the lives of individuals and families 

in the community. In addition to providing substance abuse treatment to youth at the STARS Program, CFR’s 

programming includes various opportunities for education, healthy recreation, life skills enhancement, and 

community service. CFR’s goals are to help encourage the youth to gain the confidence and skills needed to 

return home, maintain recovery from substance use, and be a positive influence within the community. To meet 

these goals, adequate and reliable transportation is a necessary component, and the recent grant from the United 

Way has helped make this possible. 

Thank you to the Fort Dodge Community Foundation and United Way for supporting CFR mission’s to assist 

individuals, families, and communities achieve healthy behavior and lifestyle. Please visit the CFR website at 

www.cfrhelps.org or call (515) 576-7261 for additional information about local services for substance abuse, 

problem gambling, and mental illness.  

 
Pictured L to R: Blake Harvey, CFR Adolescent Residential Program Supervisor; Andrea Jondle, CFR Addiction Program 

Clinical Director 
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